Rules and Elections Committee

Minutes

November 20, 2003

The meeting started at 9:00 am in RGAN 275. Those present where Zakkula Govindarajulu, Doug Michael, Peggy Sunnier, Kaveh Tagavi (chair).

The sole item on the agenda was a request from the Ombud regarding whether or not grandparents and domestic partners are included in the definition of “immediate family” in the Senate Rule 5.2.4.2 regarding “excused absences”.

After considerable discussion and follow-up email iterations, the committee came to the following consensus:

Interpretation: For the purpose of this rule, “immediate family” is defined to include: children, grandchildren, parents (guardians), grandparents, siblings, spouses, and domestic partners.

Next, the committee discussed the request for whether or not a new rule is required. After considerable discussion the committee came to the following consensus:

Recommendation: 
A 
Illness of the student or serious illness of a member of the student's household (permanent or campus) or immediate family. The instructor shall have the right to request appropriate verification.

B 
The death of a member of the student's household (permanent or campus) or immediate family. The instructor shall have the right to request appropriate verification.

C
For the purpose of this rule, immediate family is defined as:

· spouse or child or parent (guardian) or sibling (all of the previous include steps, halves, and in-laws of the same relationship); and

· grandchild or grandparent.
(later items to be re-lettered)

Rationale: Because of the impact of a death of any member of a student’s household (including a roommate) and members of the student’s family such as grandparents, the rules should be changed to include them too. The purpose of this proposed change is to clarify the minimum standard.  As already noted in part E of the rule, an instructor could relax this rule for an individual or for the entire class (e.g. including excusing absences for serious illness or death of uncles and aunts).

Note to Senate Council: given that we are mostly a rules committee and not charged with matters relating to student life, we were reluctant to propose this new rule. However, we were asked directly by the Ombud and the Senate Council to give our input on this matter. Additionally the need for a new rule was enhanced by the fact that the current rules are silent on grandparents and domestic partners. However, we recommend that the input of campus groups dealing with student life be sought before this rule is proposed to the Senate.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:44 am.

